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FEAB MEETING MINUTES 
*SPECIAL MEETING WITH MAYOR* 

May 21, 2021 

3:00 p.m. 
Fairhope Nix Center, Fairhope, AL 

 
Member Attendees: Gary Gover, Jim Horner, Mike Shelton, Michelle Melton, Jennifer 
Foutch, Ben Frater, Amy Paulson, Jeanine Normand, Nigel Temple 
 
City of Fairhope: Kim Burmeister -Planning and Zoning Department; Mayor Sherry 
Sullivan 
 
City Council: Corey Martin 
 
Minutes taken by Kim Burmeister  
 
Gary called the meeting to order at 3:10 p.m.   
 
Gary:  
FEAB hopes the Mayor will recognize FEAB as a solid asset for the City of Fairhope to use 
at her discretion. He stated some of the projects FEAB has assisted city within the past: 

1. Parks Brochure 
2. Environmental Ordinances (Wetlands, Red Soil & Clay) 
3. Gulley Brochure 
4. Countless Resolutions 

He would like to increase environmental awareness by providing consultation through:  
Mayor-Council-Department Heads 
 
Amy: 
Asked everyone to introduce themselves. Expertise on the board includes:  

1. Fish and Wildlife biologist 
2. Ecologist / Living Shorelines scientist 
3. Real Estate / Law  
4. Environmental Planning 
5. Non-profit Environmental Activist 
6. Technical service work (paper company) 
7. Watershed coordinator 
8. Information technology 
9. Two veterans on board 

 
Amy showed a short Power Points presentation discussing the FEAB vision and mission as 
stated on the agenda. She hopes FEAB can be a trusted resource for upcoming projects.  
 
She asked the Mayor to share her top priorities.  
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Mayor Sullivan:  
Top priority is wastewater infrastructure improvements. Other upcoming high priority 
projects are:  

1. Restore project: smoke testing to locate areas of infiltration and areas of 
concern for improvement 

2. Dyas Triangle property 
 
Ben asked the Mayor how she saw FEABs role with the city.  
 
Mayor: There are a lot of city boards and staff needs to be more thoughtful in 
communications with these boards. If there are items of concern, she suggests FEAB 
contact her directly. She suggests one point of contact.  She is receiving email on FEAB 
minutes but with so many emails coming through, a phone call is always the best option. 
She welcomes and appreciates FEABs review and opinions of upcoming projects including 
the Dyas Triangle project.  
 
Amy: referenced FEABs priorities as listed on the agenda. She would like to know if FEABs 
expertise can be used on these agenda items: 

1. Dyas Triangle 
2. Wetland Ordinance 
3. Community Resilience Index 

 
Mayor said the City (Jack Burrell, Corey Martin, Mayor Sullivan) has recently met with 
Mary Riser on the Triangle property regarding the conservation easement potential. One 
scenario is for the City to donate the Triangle property to the Fairhope Single Tax 
Corporation, who will in turn deed the property into a park and return it to the city, with 
conservation easements. City has a relation with FST where this would work with very 
little cost to the City.  The ADECA trail grant will encompass 30 acres of the Dyas property 
and will include a bathroom as part of the project. Gena Todia will be compiling a 
comprehensive property management plan with considerations for controlled burns, 
wildlife considerations and timber harvesting. Mayor would like FEAB to review the plan 
once it’s received, to offer their insight. Mayor also envisions plant and wildlife 
identification as part of the Dyas property development. She hopes to hire a full-time 
person to manage and oversee the Dyas triangle property.  
 
Jim asked if a park designation would be perpetual. Mayor said it could possibly be 
undone by future Council. Michelle thought it would be a hard and difficult process to 
undo a parks designation. There are solid restrictions in place for undoing a park or 
greenspace designation.  
 
Mayor asked for ideas on property management Dyas Triangle development.  
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Jim noted that the trail development is a slow process and the property as a whole needs 
property management asap. Mayor agreed, thinks it will be about a year before trail is 
ready to be built. Corey said this project has been stagnant too long and needs to be 
underway. 
 
Michelle asked if the entire Dyas Triangle property would be included in the conservation 
easement? Mayor: Yes 
 
Corey said this action will preserve the property as a park.  
 
Jeanine noted the foresters that worked on the Knoll Park property as being a good 
resource for the Dyas triangle property.  
 
Michelle asked when the ADECA Grant was due: Mayor: July 1, 2021.  
 
Mayor will send FEAB the scope of work for the ADECA grant.  
 
Amy: asked how to get resolutions before council faster. She would like to identify a 
process for faster reception with resolutions.  Mayor asked for a phone call as a heads up 
on resolution.  
 
Mayor asked Kim to give Lisa Hanks everyone’s email address (FEAB) so they can receive 
council agendas/ work session agendas prior to the meeting.  
 
Ben asked if gullies are being considered as trails. Mayor said there is a safety concern. 
Ben said city could improve liability by making some areas of the gulley safer. Jim stated 
the nature of gullies which is to provide stormwater conveyance. Stormwater moving 
through gullies can be torrential. He questioned if the city should be encouraging 
pedestrian activity in gullies.  
 
SD-107 
Mayor mentioned recent legislation changes that may reduce the City jurisdictions to at 
or near the City limits. This will limit the enforcement of the City of Fairhope on wetland 
issues and red soil and clay issues to only the City limits. County will have the  
 
Amy said FEAB is a group of volunteers and professionals who care about Fairhope. FEAB 
is eager to help.  
 
 
Meeting adjourned: 4:05 p.m.  
 
 
 
Next meeting: Friday, June 11th, 3 p.m. Delchamps Room, City Hall 
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FEAB CONTACT INFORMATION: 
Chairman:   
Gary Gover    govers@bellsouth.net   (251) 990-8662 
 
Members:  
Jeanine Normand  drjnormand@aol.com   (251) 928-2284 
Ben Frater    ben.frater@gmail.com  (404) 314-8815 
Mike Shelton    yaupon3@gmail.com   (251) 270-9042 
Jim Horner   none     (251) 928-9722 
Amy Paulson   amy.paulson@yahoo.com  (251) 654-7401 
Nigel Temple   757nigel@gmail.com   (757) 803-3589 
Michelle Melton  michelleleemeltonlee@gmail.com (423) 504-8253 
Jennifer Foutch  Foutch.jennifer@gmail.com  (618) 318-0354 
 
CITY CONTACTS: 
Corey Martin, City Council     corey.martin@fairhopeal.gov  
Kim Burmeister, Planning and Zoning Department  kim.burmeister@fairhopeal.gov  
Christina LeJeune, Planning and Zoning Department christina.lejeune@fairhopeal.gov 
 
 
 
*agenda attached- 5 pgs.* 
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Agenda prepared by Amy 
 


